Key, Lori

From: Karen Shane

Sent: Monday, May 17, 2021 5:57 PM
To: ClerkoftheBoard

Subject: Vaccine passport

I’'m sending you this email to let you know that | oppose the vaccine passport.

These experimental vaccines are not safe and have killed more people in the last few months then we have ever seen in
the history of vaccines combined and will continue to do so as we have no ideal at this time the affects of the vaccine in
years to come. Already people are seeing that there is some medal particles in the vaccine with magnets sticking to the
skin in the vaccinated area and not just there arm but other areas as well. This is not normal.

So | oppose the vaccine passport.

Thank you,

Karen Shane

Moorpark, CA 93021



